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March 8, 2021 

 

Dr. Keith Curry 

President 

Compton College 

1111 East Artesia Blvd. 

Compton, CA 90221 

 

Dear Dr. Curry, 

 

Thank you for your recent notification to the Accrediting Commission for Community and 

Junior Colleges (ACCJC) regarding the status of Compton College’s Midterm Report. We look 

forward to receiving the report.  

 

Per ACCJC policies and resources, ACCJC accredited institutions are required to submit a 

Midterm Report in the fourth year of the accreditation cycle. The purpose of the report is for the 

institution to provide information to the Commission on the actions taken in response to the 

improvement recommendations identified in the College’s Peer Review Team Report, as well as 

updates on the College’s self-identified improvement plans per the Institutional Self-Evaluation 

Report and the Quality Focus Projects outlined in the Quality Focus Essay. The Commission 

does not prescribe the actions the institution must take in pursuit of continuous quality 

improvement. 

 

Institutions have the responsibility to design and conduct their own internal accreditation 

processes. It is expected that the institution will involve the appropriate constituency groups in 

the preparation of the report and it is up to each institution to determine those groups. For 

clarification, the signatures provided by the institution on the certification page do not stipulate 

approval of the report, only that the appropriate groups were included and had the ability to 

provide feedback. Therefore, the Commission will review the report as submitted. 

 

On behalf of the Commission, we look forward to receiving Compton College’s Midterm Report. 

The report will be reviewed during the next Commission meeting, scheduled for June 9 – 11, 

2021. In the meantime, please let me know if you have any questions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Stephanie Droker, Ed.D. 
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